Trenton, Florida

May 2, 1989


The Gilchrist County School met in regular session at the Courthouse on Tuesday, May 2, 1989 at 9:00 A.M. with the following members present:

Carol Hyde, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Elvin Mathews

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was conducted.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

The agenda was approved on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES


The minutes of the April 18, 1989 board meeting were approved on a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

DELEGATIONS


Gina Colson and Cindy Dowling presented skits on Alcohol and Drug Abuse to the board.  They had attended a substance abuse meeting in Orlando as student representatives of the Gilchrist County Schools.  They requested that the school board support having a Students Against Drunk Drivers Program at Trenton High School.  The board unanimously gave its support to the development of this program.

CHILD RELEASES


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the following student was released from Gilchrist County Schools:

Krista Littleton from Gilchrist to Alachua


Katherine Arrington and Kristina Arrington were accepted into Gilchrist County Schools from Levy County on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

DISPOSAL OF USED PROPERTY


A list of used property to be disposed of was presented to the Board.  A motion was made to try to sell the property.  The motion was approved by the board on a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Woodrow Smith.  The school board attorney, Bill Clifton, will prepare a resolution on surplus property in accordance with F.S. Chapter 274.

11:00 A.M. RULES HEARING


The rule on equity was presented by Bill Clifton, School Board Attorney, as part of the School Board’s need to comply with federal and state equity rules.  No one was present to question or contest the rule.  The rule will need to be placed in the policy.  The equity rule was approved by the board on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

LEAVE OF ABSENCE


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat, a year’s leave of absence for the 1989-90 school year was approved for Donna Douglas.  SMB #3, Page 333.

RESIGNATIONS


Mrs. Anne Schreyer and Mr. Rick Reed resigned their positions beginning with the 1989-90 school year.  Motion by Woodrow Smith to accept these resignations.  The motion was seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  Passed.

NEW POSITIONS REQUEST

Horace Hart, the Transportation Director, requested additional help in order to keep up with the paperwork, inspection of each bus to be made every 20 days, to keep up with repairs, etc.  Job descriptions are to be developed for the position of mechanics helper.  A part time clerical position needed may be drawn from existing personnel.


Mr. Hart discussed the bus driver uniforms.  He needs to look into total cost of uniforms as information item.  The board is considering paying for the uniforms or sharing the cost of the uniform with the bus drivers.


It was agreed by the board that a policy needed to be written to cover complaints against bus drivers.  It was suggested that the bus driver be warned in writing when the first complaint against their job performance was reported.  The second complaint would result in a one day suspension without pay and the third complaint could result in terminating their job.  The complaints would be deemed justifiable by the transportation director.  The three complaints would need to be filed during a school year.


It was requested that buses should have a limit of no more than 35 miles per hour on dirt/lime rock roads.  A policy will be developed covering this speed limit.


Horace Hart is to have new bus routes to the board by the regular July 1989 board meeting.


The present bus shop may not be available for much longer.  The board needs to look into relocating in the future.

APPOINTMENTS


Appointments were approved by the Board as presented by the Superintendent.  The motion was made by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Elvin Mathews.  SMB #3, Page 334.

CALENDAR


The Superintendent presented the 1989-90 school calendar as developed by the calendar committee.  Gary Rexroat made the motion to accept the calendar as presented.  The motion died for lack of a second.  Woodrow Smith made the motion to amend the 1989-90 calendar by removing the Martin Luther King Holiday and end school for students on Thursday, May 31, and post school planning for teachers on Thursday, June 7, 1990.  The motion was seconded by Elvin Mathews.  The motion passed on a 3-1 vote with Gary Rexroat opposing the amended calendar.

REPORTS


Jackie Barron, Clerk of the Court, and Ted Burt, County Commissioners Attorney appeared before the board to discuss courthouse roofing costs and use of rooms at west end of courthouse upstairs rooms.  Mr. Barron reported there would be no problem with the school board using the upstairs northwest room or using the two smaller rooms (the middle room at the end of the hall and the southwest rooms).  Under these conditions the board would be agreeable to paying $5,000.00 as a share of their cost of roofing.  This amount of money would be paid to the County Commissioners after July 1, 1989 but before September 1989.


Mr. Burt brought to the boards attention that the Wacasassa Flats agreements expired in February 1989.  An agreement in conjunction with the County Commissioners to release possible liens on the property needed to be drawn up.  This would avoid any problems with the validity of the title on the property.  This item to be on the agenda for the June regular meeting.


Dr. Jim Surrency, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Services presented the Articulated Acceleration-Dual Enrollment with the Santa Fe Community College.  On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the agreement was accepted by the board.


Scheduling for 1989-90 in grades 7-12 was discussed by Dr. Surrency.  It looked as if we might need to retain Mr. Taylor’s services for the 1989-90 school year due to re-working the schedule in the Social Studies and Alternative Education areas.


The mid month meeting for May will be Tuesday, May 16th at 1:00 P.M.  A school board policy workshop is scheduled for this meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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